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South Dakota Announces Enhanced Pistol Permit Reciprocity with New Mexico 

 
(Pierre, S.D.) – Monae L. Johnson, Secretary of State, is proud to announce the addition of New 

Mexico recognizing reciprocity with South Dakota for the Enhanced Permit only on May 20, 2024. 

After a thorough review of South Dakota statutes and regulations, New Mexico found that South 

Dakota’s Enhanced Permit is either equally as stringent or more stringent regarding law and 

regulations pertaining to New Mexico concealed carry.   

 

South Dakota’s Enhanced Permit will be noted as receiving reciprocity on the New Mexico 

Department of Public Safety’s website at dps.nm.gov, on the concealed carry page. 

 

“This is a great win for South Dakota,” stated Secretary Johnson.  “South Dakota is proud of its 

strong 2nd Amendment heritage, and I will do all I can to carry that into our future.” 

 

Check out our website at https://sdsos.gov/general-services/concealed-pistol-permits/cc-

reciprocity.aspx for more information on states that recognize South Dakota.  
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